UWCHLAN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING
September 13, 2021

Due to the Covid-19 pandemic, this meeting was held hybrid. Questions and comments from the public were received through typed submission in chat format. 

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Chairman Bill Miller. 

Mr. Miller noted that the Board held an executive session on August 9, 2021 for personnel purposes.

Present: Supervisors: Bill Miller, Mayme Baumann (via Zoom) and Doug Hanley; Township Manager Scott Greenly; Assistant Township Manager/Secretary Katie Churchill; Building & Zoning Official Tara Giordano; Township Treasurer Sue Bernhard; Fire Marshal Lee Ruth; Police Chief Scott Alexander; Township Engineer Dan Daley and Township Solicitor Mark Freed. 

Minutes: 

Mr. Hanley made a motion to approve the minutes of the August 9, 2021 and Mrs. Baumann seconded. Mr. Miller asked for public comment. There being none, the motion was carried unanimously.

Reports:

Police: Chief Alexander reported that for the month of August 1,036 entries were documented into the call reporting system.  The department issued 150 traffic citations, had 24 traffic accidents, and made 9 arrests. There were 2 motor carrier traffic details resulting in 396 trucks weighed, 2 of which were overweight. Officers conducted 6 inspections during normal work details resulting in numerous violations including 1 vehicle being placed out of service. During the month of August, Narcan was administered 2 times.

Year to date officers have answered 8,276 calls for service and arrested 115 individuals. The department issued 1,200 traffic citations, 169 written warnings, investigated 200 traffic accidents. 

Treasurer: Ms. Bernhard reported that to date the Township has collected just over 82% of its budgeted revenues and spent just over 68% of its budgeted expenses.

Public Works: Mr. Greenly reported that for the month of August the daily average flow was 1.37 million gallons per day. There was no new connection to the Dara treatment plant or the Eagleview treatment plant. The Township has received 6.86 inches of rain during the month of August.  

The Public Works Department responded to 112 PA One Calls. The department was out clearing catch basins in preparation for rain events. Repairs were preformed to catch basins at Burdette and West Devon Drive and cleared the culvert at the intersection of Buttonwood and Filman Road. The department repaired the asphalt on Williamsburg Blvd, in the area of Burdette and milled the blacktop along the center line of Valley Hill Road.

Fire Marshal: Mr. Holmes reported that during the month of August the Building Department issued 90 permits for construction projects, had 96 inspections and issued 35 use and occupancy certificates. There were 16 fire responses for the month. 

Lionville Fire Company: Mike Holmes reported that the Fire Company responded to 44 alarms during the month of February. Of those, 20 were in Uwchlan Township, 10 in Upper Uwchlan, 5 in West Pikeland, and 9 in other Townships. 

Uwchlan Ambulance Corps: No report was given.

Mr. Hanley made a motion to approve the reports as given and Mrs. Baumann seconded. Mr. Miller asked for public comment. There being none, the motion was carried unanimously.

BUSINESS:

1. Approval of Settlement Agreement with Uwchlan Police Association –
Mr. Hanley made a motion to approve the settlement agreement that was previously executed by the Uwchlan Police Association on August 21, 2021. Mrs. Baumann seconded. Mr. Miller asked for public comment. There being none, the motion was carried unanimously.
2. Permission to Readvertise Snow Bids – 
Ms. Churchill explained that in the previous month’s meeting the Township had requested permission to Advertise for snow bids. After advertising, no bids were submitted the Township is asking for permission to readvertise snow bids. 
Mr. Hanley made a motion to grant permission to readvertise snow bids and Mrs. Baumann seconded. Mr. Miller asked for public comment. There being none, the motion was carried unanimously.
3. Appointment of Landscape Architect – 
Mr. Greenly explained that the Township has been focused on taking a closer look at the landscape opportunities and planning. The township would like to bring on a specialist to review plans and help with the development of new projects and trails. After interviewing a few landscape architects, the Township recommends Theurkauf design and Planning.
Mr. Hanley made a motion to grant permission to appoint Theurkauf as a Landscape Architect for the Township and Mrs. Baumann seconded. Mr. Miller asked for public comment. There being none, the motion was carried unanimously.
4. Temporary Sign Ordinance # 2021-05 - Hearing – 
* The temporary sign portion of the meeting was held as a hearing and recorded by a court reporter. *
Mr. Freed explained the changes to the current ordinance relating to temporary sign regulations and the intent to implement the new regulations of making all temporary signs content neutral. 
Mr. Hanley made a motion to approve Ordinance #2021-05 Amending the Uwchlan Township Zoning Ordinance 2013 Chapter 265 Sections 301 and 606 related to temporary signs Attachment Table 2. Mrs. Baumann seconded. Mr. Miller asked for public comment. There being none, the motion was carried unanimously.


5. Resolution #2021-14 - Police and Uniform Minimal Municipal Obligation –
Mr. Greenly explained that this is a resolution that the Township passes every year acknowledging the minimum municipal obligation for the following year, 2022. The Township is allocating at $455,614 to the state pension contribution system for Police Pension fund and $233,000 for non-uniform pension.
Mr. Hanley made a motion to grant permission to appoint Resolution 2021-14 Police and Uniform Minimal Municipal Agreement and Mrs. Baumann seconded. Mr. Miller asked for public comment. There being none, the motion was carried unanimously.

6. Dunkin Donuts – 80 E. Uwchlan Ave. – Request to Schedule Conditional Use Hearing –
Ms. Giordano explained that currently the Dunkin Donuts within the Exxon on 113 is looking to occupy the old BB&T building. Conditional use is required for any establishment serving food or beverage.  They are asking to schedule a Conditional Use Hearing for next month’s meeting. 
The hearing is scheduled for October 11, 2021.

7. Rossi Tract – 96 W. Devon Dr. – Request for Extension –
Ms. Giordano explained that a letter was received from Vic Kelly of Commonwealth Engineers on behalf of the Applicant requesting an extension until March 31, 2022.

Mr. Hanley made a motion to grant a 6-month extension to Rossi and Mrs. Baumann seconded. Mr. Miller asked for public comment. There being none, the motion was carried unanimously.

8. Audubon Development Corp. – Preliminary/Final Land Development Plan Approval – 
Resolution #2021-15 

Ms. Giordano explained that the Applicant has gone through the Conditional Use process and received approval for the plan, which includes the construction of 1,928,000 square foot of warehouse within three buildings and a 30-acre park at the Turnpike interchange. There is a Neighbor Agreement that was completed during the Zoning process between the Applicant, JW Pepper and DFT Inc. The ZHB granted verbal approval at the last meeting with written approval to be rendered in September. They received the Planning Commission recommendation at the last meeting with stipulations ensuring compliance with all of the Township review letters, and receiving all County and State permits. All agreements were submitted to the Township for review, the final park amenities plan was also submitted to the Township for review and approval. 
Waivers requested include: 
Historical Impact study – Vanguard has previously completed the study and it is sufficient for the plan as it is outlined that the historic structures are to be preserved. 
Preliminary/Final Plan – the Applicant is asking for the plan to be considered Preliminary/Final and agrees to comply with all of the review letters that have been received. 
Plan scale – the Applicant is asking to use 1’=50ft for scale due to the overall scale of the project and to make the plan more readable. 
Stormwater Management – for grading and stabilization within the 50 ft wetland buffer. 

Discussion was held regarding the pursual with the Turnpike with the intention for a slip ramp; the additional right of way acquired by the Township for the Gordon Dr extension to the property. The Board feels that the easement shall remain intact in should this access be required in the further. A note will be put on the plan that in the event that the property is redeveloped that access may be made from Gordon Drive if necessary. 

Mr. Hanley made a motion to approve Resolution #2021-15 Audubon Development Corp. Preliminary/Final Land Development Plan along with the request to maintain the right of way for the connection to Gordon Drive and Mrs. Baumann seconded. Mr. Miller asked for public comment. There being none, the motion was carried unanimously.

9. Hankin Group - Eagleview Town Center II – Preliminary/Final Land Development Plan Approval Resolution #2021-16
Ms. Giordano explained that Hankin submitted a plan for Eagleview Town Center II which includes 364-unit within 13 units on a 31-acre parcel. The plan was recommended by the Planning Commission in the July 7th meeting. This plan includes the following waivers: request for Preliminary/Final, Section 402.1 pertaining to the scale of the plans and Section 25-B12 regarding the stormwater pipes.

Mr. Hanley brought up concerns regarding sewage flow from the current and proposed development. Mr. Fisher addressed the concerns explaining that the proposed portion currently before the Board will be adequate for the current capabilities. He also stated that they are currently and will continue to address the concerns and correct them before full development is complete.

Mr. Miller made a motion to approve Resolution #2021-16 Hankin Group Preliminary/Final Land Development Plan along with the waivers and Mrs. Baumann seconded. Mr. Miller asked for public comment. There being none, the motion was carried unanimously.


SUNOCO UPDATE:
Mr. Miller gave a brief overview of Sunoco’s construction within the Township:

Devon Drive to Shoen Road is in the reaming process and is 50% complete. Pipe pullback is scheduled for the end of October/ beginning of November.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:
All Township meetings will now be held in person. 							

1. 09/15 – Environmental Advisory Council Meeting – 6:30 pm 
2. 10/02 – Lionville Fire Company Housing Ceremony/Parade 11:00 am – 2:00 pm 
3. 10/06 – Planning Commission Meeting – 7:30 pm 
4. 10/11 – Board of Supervisors Meeting – 7:30 pm

PUBLIC QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS:

Eli Kahn spoke regarding a building he owns at 600 Eagleview Blvd. The building will be surrounded on three sides by the proposed apartment complex. He stated that he was not notified of the Conditional Use hearing and the decision was appealed by the speaker. The appeal has since been denied and dropped. The speaker wanted to make the Board, Township Staff and the Hankin Group aware of his feelings toward the process.

Mr. Freed addressed the comments and explained that this matter was brought a lawsuit to the Court of Common Pleas that was thrown out by the Judge. It was then appealed and ultimately deemed frivolous by the Judge.

Jason Oliver voiced concerns about the process followed regarding the Traffic study that was completed, that the plan was done through their Conditional Use process and then changed the plan through the Conditional Use process circumventing the communities desire to remaining the suburbs. He also requested to see the full future master plan and vision for Eagleview laid out before approving the project.

Samantha Blair offered suggestions regarding traffic concerns.

There being no other business Mr. Hanley made a motion to adjourn at 9:01 p.m. seconded, Mrs. Baumann seconded and the motion was carried.



								Respectfully submitted,



								Kate Gillen



